

Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

January 18, 2011
Approved 02/15/11, motion by J. Darnall second by B. Blick
Present: Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Theresa Sanchez, , Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler 
Not Present: Christa Lawhun, Jan Jolynn Staley 

Ex-Officio: Andrea Radliff, Dave Turner
Guests: Jan Cook, Deb Smitley, Angela Engel, Dan Layzell
The January 18, 2011 of the Illinois State University  Civil Service Council was called to order by Chair T. Sanchez at 12:03 pm.

Minutes of the December 21, 2010 Council meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by B. Blick and a second by T. Cotton.
Vice President Dan Layzell distributed copies of the revised Master Plan 2010-2030 Looking to the Future. The handout included recommendation highlights and a summary of changes made from the July 2010 draft. He noted that the final draft of the plan is available online and contains maps and renderings. Following a short explanation the floor was opened for questions from the Council. 

Items that were brought up included who will be allowed to use the Child Care Center; where the bowling and billiards would be relocated to; and green space on the south side of campus.
Chair Sanchez requested that the Council endorse the plan. B. Arbogast made a motion for the Civil Service Council to fully endorse the final draft of the Master Plan: 2010-2030. The motion was seconded by A. Rediger and unanimously approved.

B. Arbogast then invited the Council members to stop by to tour the new facility and McCormick remodel. She noted that it is amazing how the space in McCormick has been remodeled and provides monitors indicating the classes that are in each room each day.

Chair Remarks~

Chair Sanchez noted that in late March or April Jan Murphy will come to a meeting to discuss the NCAA Athletic Steering Committee which is preparing for a recertification of the athletics at Illinois State. This process is similar to program recertification.

February 17 is Founder’s Day at Illinois State. The Council will have a table to showcase the activities of the group. It was suggested that the current projects (food drive, holiday party, scholarships and upcoming election) be focused on for this event. Members were requested to sign up to sit at the table during the day.

Distinguished Service Awards were recently awarded to Judy Keenan and Val Bridson. They will be recognized during Founder’s Day along with Narry Kim who was awarded the Esprit de Corp award.

Standing Reports

Distribution of the OpenLine will be a little late in January due to the break. A. Rediger is making a list for the upcoming issues on items that should be included.

D. Turner announced that he was attending his last meeting as the EAC representative due to his upcoming retirement. It was noted that his replacement will be elected at a later date.

J. Cook noted that the State should be able to pay some of their bills as a result of the upcoming income tax hike. Items that may come up this year include modification of non-pension benefits for employees and the age of retirement.
Committee Reports
The food drive committee met following the meeting to discuss the upcoming food drive and who will be the benefactor of this year’s drive. It was noted that Easter is late this year so a later date for the food drive should not be a problem.

The raffle generated $878 in 2010. The account now has approximately $1,600 which can be used for scholarships.

New Business

Computers have been installed to allow access to workers on campus. They were installed on January 12 but there is no word when notification of their availability will be announced.

Council members asked if IPeople is still on schedule to start on July 1. It was noted that no word has been heard indicating the IPeople project will not start as suggested.

S. Cox noted that she believes it is time to do something about the Holiday Party. T. Sanchez then said that she had set up a meeting to talk with Julie Barnhill about the event. It was noted that the Children’s Holiday Party began as a civil service only event. With the addition of faculty/staff/AP children and grandchildren the event has become very large. A total of 900 children and adults registered for the 2010 event. The meeting with J. Barnhill will explore the criteria of the event becoming a University sponsored event. It was noted that the Civil Service Council would like to continue helping with the event.
The Bylaw Review Committee is currently reading the bylaws and will meet to discuss changes that may be needed. After they meet they will present the recommended changes to the Council for review. Then each change will be voted on at a later date.
No report for the Cubs trip until the date for the game has been determined.

It was noted that several names were left out of the Founder’s Day program last year for employees being recognized for their years of service. After a short discussion T. Sanchez will contact Julie Barnhill to make sure the names were included in the 2011 program.

J. Darnall gave a short report on the Council of Council’s meeting he attended at Governor’s State in November 2010. Near the end of the meeting the location of the next meeting was discussed. Darnall would like to investigate the requirements to host the meeting and have Illinois State host at a future date. After a short discussion D. Turner suggested that the new EAC representative be informed of the desire to host and that person can volunteer at an upcoming meeting. In the mean time, the group can investigate any requirements of hosting and ask to make sure the Council could get the support of others on campus to host the event.

J. Darnall made a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by C. Pfoff and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine – February 2, March 2, April 6, May 4, June 8
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates –February 1, February 15, March 1, March 15, April 5, April 19, May 3, May 17, June 7, June 21
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be February 1, 2011 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF









